
 

 

 

                                    

19th December 2017 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 We have come to the end of a very busy term and, once again in the traditional All 

Saints fashion, we have not been deterred by the elements and have persevered through 

the snow and ice. I would like to thank Mr Heffer for all his efforts in keeping the school 

site safe for the children, so that no days of learning were lost.  

 The weeks leading up to Christmas have been full of wonderful performances and car-

ol concerts. Well done to all our talented children for their fantastic singing and acting. A 

big thank you also goes to our wonderful PTA for organising the children’s Christmas party 

food and, of course, making a generous donation towards the pantomime cost. 

 I would like to wish you and your family a very happy Christmas and a relaxing holiday. 

I look forward to seeing you on Thursday, 4th January.  

 

                                                           Heidi Otranen 

                                                            Headteacher 

Today in the town of David a Savior has been born to you;  

he is the Messiah, the Lord. 



 

 Christmas 

Lunch –2017 

Thanks to Mrs  

Barnard and her 

kitchen team’s fantastic 

efforts, the  children en-

joyed a wonderful  

Christmas lunch. 



 

Mother Su  

visits Year 1 

Earlier this month, Mother Su made a special visit to 

Year 1. The class learned about what happens in the 

church during advent and Mother Su showed the  

children the different coloured stoles that she 

wears.  

The children  

also learned that 

there are three 

purple candles 

on the advent 

wreath and one  

pink one that symbolises joy.  

There is also a white candle which represents Jesus.  

 

Date Event 

Wednesday 3rd January INSET DAY (school closed for pupils) 

Thursday 4th January Spring term commences 

Monday 12th February—

Friday 16th February 

Half-term holiday 

Thursday  29th March Spring Term finishes at 1:15pm 

 Denotes a new entry 

Please note more dates will be added accordingly. 


